
MG Car Club lunch run Thursday 13th July 2023 
 
From Leigh Richter 
The weather was kind with a sunny day and we had blue skies and no rain.  We gathered at the 
Marion Hotel from 10.30 where we enjoyed coffee and a chat before heading off at about 11.30. 
 
The run was of the tight and twisty variety but included an easy run up Shepherds Hill Road up to 
the Blackwood roundabout.  After that we ventured into steeper hills when we turned left up 
Ackland Hill Road and this was followed by Morgan Road, Scott Creek Road, Heather Road,  
Sturt Valley Road Upper Sturt Road which formed a loop to bring us back to The Belair Hotel for 
lunch and a cool drink. 
 
We had 40 members enjoying the day and I must say the Belair Hotel did a great job  on short 
notice and gave us the function room where 40 of us enjoyed having room to ourselves with its big 
windows overlooking the green hills. 
 
The original plan for this run was to go to the Echunga Golf Club for lunch.  However just a few 
days before our planned lunch the Golf Club was notified by Power Networks that they needed to 
turn off the power from 10.00am until 3.00pm on the day of our lunch.  Needless to say we will go 
to the Echunga Golf Club at a later date.  Sorry no photos this month due to a camera malfunction. 
  
The next lunch run Thursday 10th August 2023 
Meeting at “The Republic” Uraidla going to the Paradise Hotel 
Coordinator; Mike Greenwood 0412701850 or mikeg@adam.com.au 

mailto:mikeg@adam.com.au

